Ildhafn Council meeting: 28 June 2009

Present: Katherine Davies (Seneschal),  Angela Wells (Chatelaine), Shannon Wanty (A&S Officer), David Robb (Reeve)

Late: Matt Mole (Baron)

Apologies: Andew Linn (Marshal), BJ Mole (Baroness), Phil Mason (Constable), Alex Rossiter (Herald)

Start Time: 7.42pm

Officer reports received over the Council List, June 09:

Seneschal (Katherine Davies):


Seneschal Stuff:
We've just had a very nice event - the Amazing Race. It's a shame we
didn't get the numbers we hoped, but it was a good event for all who
attended (around 20). Many thanks to Shannon for running it, having
come up with idea in the first place, to Angela for coordinating the
food, and to Edward, who, though he wasn't able to attend, contributed
several stations (and to Elizabeth for running them in his place).

The idea is definitely worth revisiting. I would very much like to see
a similar event, but with a different stewarding team (and hence a
different set of activities). Several people have indicated interest
in this (thanks Andrew and Emrys - that *was* the sound of you
volunteering!). Shannon will no doubt have some tips on how to run it
even better next time. Shannon  - could you please make you report
suitable to share outside the group? Kingdom Seneschal is quite
excited by this event, and would like to spread the idea round the
kingdom.

We have now had our new Constable (Benedict) and Chatelaine (Anna)
formally take office, in court, and I have recieved my warrant from
Kingdom Seneschal (also in court - it's pretty!).

I hope to be able to formally change over Reeve and perhaps Marshal at
St Johns. Andrew - any luck in finding a replacement? Are you prepared
to continue to act as marshal until you have a sucessor?

We have several event bids to consider at this meeting: it looks like
the next six months will be busy. Thanks very much to all of you who
are willing to make these events happen. Please keep those bids coming
(but don't wear yourselves out - we want lots of events next year
too). With such a busy schedule it is of course especially important
that there be lots of communication - keep me in the loop, please!



Herald (Alex Rossiter):


Sadly this Herald has nothing to report at this time. See you at the
council meeting. 

Marshal (Andrew Linn):

Rapier Marshal (Matt Mole):

A&S (Shannon Wanty):

I'll give my report on Sunday in person at council since we've got an
A&S focused event the day before....


Reeve (David Robb):

Still here. Still working through the last bits of the process to get the 
changeover to happen :)

One applicant (Gary). I'll be notifying Kingdom Exchequer and SCANZ 
Treasurer later tonight to get their approval.

I have $547.40 here to be banked, and I imagine I'll have some from the 
A&S event to bank too (although maybe not tonight :)

As of 16th of June, as had $1999.34 in the cheque account, and $990.70 in 
the savings account.

So we'll have a working balance in the cheque account (once I do the 
deposits) of $2546.74 

Chatelaine (Angela Wells):

Handed on some posters to B to put up around Unitec.  No contacts via the website. Spoke to Wyllemene about creating a photo catelogue of the Gold Key, and putting it in the gallery on the website, as a way to access garb that might appeal to new comers.  This will also allow us to know what is in the gold key. 

Constable (Phil Mason):

Unlikely to be able to make it to this Council Meeting, sorry.
Nowt has been happening down't the Police Station.
Everyone has been behaving themselves 

Quartermaster (Katherine Davies):

We will need a list-field at St Caths, at the very latest. Could
council please discuss how, when, and by whom it might best be made. 

Website (David Robb):

College Seneschal (Zara Kinsett):

Past events:

Amazing Race: only happened yesterday - full report later. Katherine commented that people seemed more involved in the A&S activities than in a normal collegium. Seemed to go well, thank you to everyone who helped. 

Upcoming Events:

Accepted Bids:

St. Catherines Faire, Friday 20th to Sunday 22nd November 2009. Steward: Wendy Rowsell.

Royal visit confirmed. Bookings open. 

Bids received:

Patrick - August history night - Council unanimously approved the bid. Patrick has no further information to add at this time. Patrick to start publicity ASAP.See council list for details of bid.

Angela - St Cayetano's revels - September - Council unanimously approved the bid. Ange to start publicity ASAP. It does clash with a possible date for the College's Frostbane event, but coucil has decided that we don't need to actively try not to clash with College events as they aren't supporting our events at all. Matt suggested resurrection of the Twisted Porpoise as a possibility. Everyone's happy to have an occasional no-children event. Good idea to still have a balance of family-friendly events, possibly even a child-focused event. Casey has had some ideas re this, also comments yesterday suggested a children's version of the A&S Amazing Race. 

See council list for details of bid.

Tentative:

Sept/ Oct - David Robb: camping/living history event. Bid presented for St Caths last meeting; require revised bid for earlier event. 

Luan wants to run similar Darton event at similar time. Try to avoid clashes. David and Luan to talk to each other. Looking at 10th of Oct (2 weeks before Armageddon). David to confirm this at next council meeting.

October - Labour weekend: Armageddon demo: Katherine Davies and Angela Wells. 

No further information. Looking for volunteers (to spend one day there). Shannon is happy to man a stall. Ange hasn't been able to talk to Bill or his wife re this yet. Shannon is happy to reuse stuff from the Amazing Race for this, also to put together more posters with pictures of us doing stuff.

October - David Robb: post-Armageddon picnic and tourney. Weekend after Labour weekend - costs likely to be nil: define time and place only. 

Matt & Andrew are going to be putting together a bid for a two day workshop on making a bow and arrow, possibly in October. David suggests the first weekend in October before the Living History weekend so that people can finish their projects and try them out. We'll see their bid next council meeting. May be of interest to newcomers, and possibly some of the people at Vanessa's riding place.

Andrew and Benedict also offered to run another race with a different range of activities, and David and Matt did likewise. 

Yule / 12th Night: SEEKING BIDS

Bloth 2010: SEEKING BIDS

December - room for a Yule event (here or Cluain); probably small since a Royal Visit will likely mean St Caths is a large affair.

Jan - room for 12th Night (here or Cluain). Again, small simple events are fine (this year's picnic was lovely).

Feb - CF (but still room for a picnic or similar)

March - OPEN

April - OPEN

May - OPEN

June - BIDS SOUGHT FOR BLOTH

Kingdom Event Bids - upcoming:

Midwinter Coronation, 2010: Some updates to Angela's bid since it went to council. In summary, budget has changed to be $55 per adult, with total expenses per person of $54.98 allowing for an extra car for transport & feeding of crowns. Three total price brackets increasing of increments in $10. Katherine commented that it's very much in line with the winning Crown bid approved by Bartholomew. Children cheap since just for food. Profit projections have been added. Svartr has been confirmed as deputy steward. Current state of peerage meetings is that there are three options: everybody at the pub, last two meetings at the pub; two to be held at the same time, one attended by each Royal, to be held at the homes of members of Ildhafn city while everyone else is at the pub (takes less time); third option to have peerage meetings across the road from the pub at the cafe. David suggests simplifying to two options: 1. have it at the pub, or 2. at another location if unacceptable to Crown. Katherine suggests splitting of meetings to run simultaneously as a separate potential variant. Matt is not comfortable with moving between multiple sites, as he thinks it will make some of the logistics quite difficult. Katherine agrees that it may be difficult. Matt thinks we need to try and streamline it so that we can run it all out of one site if possible. The problem with St Lukes is that there is nowhere to feed people. Katherine thinks it's worth the hassle of using both sites. The last time he saw this work was in Southron Gaard with walking trains etc. Katherine comments that there's limited parking at St Lukes, but good at St Aidan's. Matt suggests getting people to park at St Aidan's, then walk to St Lukes and back. May add to site fee, as booked at hourly rate of $55 for St Aidan's. We have a van for people who don't have cars, and some Ildhafners cars, in case of bad weather. In good weather all able people should be capable of walking, especially if armed with a map as part of site "token". Navigation pretty simple anyway.  In most cases any out of towners staying with people within the Ildhafn city will probably get a ride with him anyway. No tight schedule in that period, so that people have time to move between area. Should only need minimal gear at St Lukes, as appropriate seats etc already there, also floral arrangements and stuff. Lack of huge amounts of gear makes it possible. Time will be limited at the first site, but recommendations will be made to both outgoing and incoming royalty to divide the time between them, based on what business they have to be done in each court. Suggestion is that outgoing crown conduct as little of their business as possible at closing court, and if incoming crown have a lot of business then incorporate this into other parts of the event, e.g. at the feast, in conference with the Steward. 

Matt finds flow with peerage meetings disjointed. There is another booking in the second hall in the evening, which is why we're having an afternoon feast. Angela wants to have peerage meetings in the evening to try and keep populace relaxed but together. Post-5pm, downtime for everyone, turn up at 7pm at a TBA pub. Matt suggests Shakespeare's Arms/The Shakespeare - it's about five storeys high and they have several function rooms. Katherine raises issue with function rooms cost extra money. Matt thinks that the Shakespeare may be an exception - if you're bringing in enough people, then function room is free. Ange has had a quote from somewhere else that they could hold it open for us but we would need to spend a guaranteed $3000 on food/alcohol. Other possibility of a separate cafe for peerage meetings quite liked as avoids possible lapses in confidentiality. Idea is to keep them all on Saturday to allow for people needing to travel home.

Sunday = possible Queen's Champion tourney - query does this need to happen? It's not a required position, but somewhat crown-dependant. Can always turn it into a general tourney. Decision is Queen's champion tourney pending approval of Crown Princess. Domain a good location, would be secluded but not private. Issue with getting permission to set up pavilions and list field etc., will it cost? David comments that Cornwall park is that they have issues with holes in the ground. Matt says we just need to let them know well in advance. Katherine suggests not driving a tent peg through the water main. The Domain will need checking. Any "event" in an Auckland park there is a ACC checklist for to go through. David says it's probably better/easier for us to do as an Incorporated Society. Katherine said from her experience dealing with NSC council, pays to refer to "martial arts displays" and "sports" and our good safety record. Decision is that we don't need to include a second dry site as an option.

Second alternative to approach Auckland museum re a behind-the-scenes medieval/renaissance tour of artifacts, similarly with the ACC library manuscript collection, to give people something to do on Sunday. Maybe Auckland City Art Gallery? Change of mind on tourney. Decided to go with A&S focused Sunday, unless the Crown feels strongly about the need to run a tourney on the Sunday. Start by looking at ACC library tour. Lunch after in Auckland Domain pending weather, other site to be arranged. Possibly using City Dance studio for wet weather.

Council is happy with all of finances for the bid, definitely want the van to be hired for the weekend. David comments that it sounds like fun. The Council approves the bid.

November Crown Tourney, 2010: Angela Wells is working on a bid. Details to be presented at a later meeting. 

Other business:

Bookcases for library:

Ange says better bookshelves are really, really expensive. Generally $150-200 for a small set. Council has decided to run with the cheap ones. Shannon to get four to start with, including one for Alex to store heraldic stuff in.

List ropes - need option of being able to do double ropes. Need to get some anyway. Need some by St Cath's. Ildhafn city has a set of metal list field poles with Fulk in Cluain. Current poles are very thin and dangerous if someone falls on them. Fulk suggested putting a welded ball on the top to make it impossible to impale yourself. Someone needs to check if he's done them or not, and get them back regardless. We still need something that sits on top. Probably should just put a wooden finial on top that can be fairly firmly attached. David suggests idea of threading rope through finials so that it's all ready to go when we set it up. Katherine asks if they look medievalish, it is an advantage of the wooden ones even though they're big and rot.  The metal ones make it easier to transport and store. Matt suggests we start by getting the current ones off Fulk, then either finish them with metal tops or put finials on them.  Matt will contact Fulk re this.

Financial Committee:

Katherine - Wendy & Ange have both volunteered. To be decided next meeting.

Meeting closed 9.28pm.

